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WHAT’S GOING ON THIS SUMMER

JULY/ AUGUST - 2009

EVENTS FOR JULY & AUGUST 

JULY ACTIVITY     AUGUST ACTIVITIES

   
Saturday, July 4th   Saturday, Aug. 8   
Pot Luck & Fireworks    Family Fun Day & Luau 
Pot Luck at 7:00pm    Family Fun Day at 2:00pm 
Watch for signs.    Luau at 6:00pm 
 
Tuesday, July 14   Tuesday, Aug. 18  
11am - 1pm   11am – 1pm 
Senior Card Bingo &    Senior Card Bingo &  
Car Racing    Car Racing 
Lunch served for $1.50 
     Tuesday, Aug. 18 – 7:00pm 
Tuesday, July 14 – 7:00pm Board Meeting at the beach 
Board Meeting at the beach 
     Saturday, Aug. 22  
Saturday, July 25 - 7:00pm 9:30 - noon 
Italian Dinner with a movie           Pancake Breakfast 
Watch for signs. Call Pam Pope at the beach 
248-673-1802 to sign up.  

A Notification to Residents 
1) Only members and their 
     guests may use the beach  
2) LOHA members must be 

present with any guests   
3) An adult must accompany a 

child under the age of 12 
4) There are video 

surveillance cameras on the 
beach property 

5) The parking lot gate is 
locked at 10:00 PM 

6) Please pick up your dog’s 
dodo when out walking. 

THUMBS UP to all the residents of the 
subdivision who help LOHA thrive. 
Thanks to the Ladies Auxiliary for the 
flowers that Mary Lou O & Pam P 
planted, as well as, Karen K & Char V  
who maintain the sign beds. Thanks 
also to Ron C who built boxes around 
the pump, to Jim W and Bob M who 
moved sand to the beach and to the 
beach cleanup workers. Thanks to all 
who worked on the beach opening and 
those who delivered the flyers. Thanks  
also to all the people who delivered the 
LOHA Newsletter this year. 

BOAT NEWS 
Waiting List for Slips 
1 Patricia Gaulker- pontoon 
2 Robert Majka- pontoon 
3 Larry Gatmeyer- pontoon 
4 John Chamberlain 
5 Robert Lovell 
6 Twila Setla 
7 Kevin Hawkins 
8 Scott Talent 
9 Cliff Miller 
10 Lynn Woolslayer 
11 Cheri Storeng 
12 Brian Miller 
13 Matt Sculin 
14 Joe Valenti 
15 Greg Warholak 
16 Shawn Luteran 
17 Paul Heenan 
18 Douglas Mathews 
19 Cindy Andrews 
20 Terry Thompson 
21 Ken Craite 
22 Lori Rogers 
23 Kathy Sanger 
24 David Langers 
25 Rick Robinson 
There will be boat storage 
for members at the beach 
this winter on a first come 
basis. 

NEEDED 
An electrician willing to 
donate his time is needed to 
install more electrical outlets 
in the pavilion. LOHA will 
purchase needed supplies. 
Call Lee Howell, 673-8989. 
Donations of items that can 
be used for prizes for Luau 
& Family Fun Day are 
desired. Call Carolyn 673-5347. 



THESE ARE THE PEOPLE IN YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD 
 

 
 

 
 

SERVICES OFFERED BY RESIDENCE OF LOHA 
Carolyn Andrews (674-4303) – babysitting 
Jason Babcock (248-230-6601,2) does meticulous 
   pressure washing 
Jessica Baker (673-9734) is an Avon Representative 
   Call her for the most recent booklet. 
Carol Leonard (420-7957) - your neighborhood  
   Town and Country Real Estate Agent 
Bob Majka (618-9652) - handyman services at 
reasonable prices.  Estimates given. 
Ken Mattheis owns Hank’s Fly Fishing at 1015 S. 
   Baldwin Rd in Lake Orion  (248-393-1500) 
Cliff Miller (673-8346)– scissors, knives, mower  
   blade sharpening 
Nancy Murray (674-7036) – customizes candy  
   wrappers for any occasion 
Paige Murray (674-7036) – babysitting, dog and  
   house watching 
Bryan Pope (673-1802)-1/2 hr. guitar lessons for    
   $15.00 and 1 hr. lessons for $30.00 
Tami Rossman (673-1184) is an independent  
   Beauty Consultant for Mary Kay Cosmetics 
Alaina Valente (674-0795)pet sitting for vacationers 
Faith and Kimberly Woolslayer (674-1671) do baby    
sitting and pet sitting

The LOHA Newsletter is made available in print through the Waterford Church of Christ. 

ITEMS FOR SALE 
New 50 gal water heater 
$350, R. Jakel at 673-5940. 
Hot Pepper Powder, $6.00 -
Call D. Osborne  674-3690. 

2009 LOHA BOARD
President – Gordon Woolslayer 
(674-1671) 
Vice-president – Tim Daly  
(673-7731) 
Secretary – Carolyn Bree  
(673-5347) 
Treasurer – Lynn Woolslayer 
(674-1671) 
Boating Director – Lou Tiernan 
(618-0515) 
Expeditor – Lee Howell  
(673-8989) 
Legal – Don Osborne   
(674-3690) 
Promotional – Sharon Gwin 
(674-3305) 
Social – Pam Pope (673-1802) 
Safety – Nancy Murray

CONGRATULATIONS 
Tim & Terissa Daly on 2 
new grandchildren, Max 
Aiden born on 3/30 and 
Andrew Patrick born 
4/12.     Paul & Edna 
Pointer for 65 yrs. of 
marriage.   Emily  Hager 
Emily Knoenigbauer, 
Drew McCracken, Greg 
Kabacinski & Jessie 
Kidwell are seniors who 
graduated this year. 

Dues paid to LOHA are 
given to Treasurer, Lynn 
Woolslayer, 674-1671. 
Pictures for the 
website are sent to 
Bethany Neldrett, at 
webmaster@lohpa.com. 
Newsletter Input 
should be given to 
Carolyn Bree, 673-5347. 

I am your LOHA Secretary, Carolyn Bree. Since I just returned from a 21-day trip to San Francisco, Australia 
and New Zealand I though that I’d do a little travelogue. Did you know that there is a Redwood Forest near 
San Francisco, a 100-year old National Monument, called Muir Woods? The trees there are 100’s of years old 
and huge. Alcatraz is an island off the coast of San Francisco. Queensland, Australia is home to the Daintree 
National Rainforest. Only ¼ of this rainforest remains.  It was added to the World’s Heritage List in 1988. Off 
the coast of Queensland is one of the 7 wonders of the world, the Great Barrier Reef. It is composed of over 
3000 individual reef systems and stretches over 1800 miles along the coast. The Aboriginal people are 
indigenous to Australia. The wind instrument they play is called the didgeridoo. To play it one must blow like a 
baby “making rasberries.” New Zealand is home to mountains and hills throughout its two long islands. The 
North Island is home to the Bay of Islands, the Kauri Forest, geothermal areas with geysers and sulfur mud 
pools, undersea volcanic activity, glowworm caves, cattle, sheep and wonderful people. The Maori people are 
indigenous to NZ. In Australia I swam the Great Barrier Reef and saw beautiful coral and fish. I was startled 
when a stingray swam right under me. I went on a night walk of the Daintree Rainforest and a boat ride on a 
river to see the crocodiles.  I walked on a beach with coconut trees. I took a train to Kuranda and a skyrail 
back. In New Zealand I took a tour to the northernmost part called Cape Reinga. There I visited the Kauri 
Forest, rode on a bus that sped along the beach beside the Pacific Ocean and Tasman Sea & went through a 
creek bed. I saw where WWII American soldiers were trained for beach invasions. I slid  
down sand dunes and tubed through the glowworm caves in water that was 46 degrees. 
I walked the rim of Mt. Tarawera, a volcano & ate kangaroo, crocodile, fish & lamb.  

Our Deepest Sympathy 
goes to Don & Barbara 
Bailey of Breaker St. on 
the death of Don’s 
mother, Leola.

Affordable Sprinkler System installed the sprinkler 
system down at the beach after members voted to 
allocate monies for the project at the Special Meeting 
in May.  The total cost was $5,550.60, which included 
replacing the breaker box.  Their phone number is 
888-792-8374.   


